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The Romanian Ministry of Foreign Affairs instructs the Romanian Embassy in Pyongyang
to report the DPRK's reactions regarding South Korean President Park Chung Hee's
January statement of US troop withdrawal upon a non-aggression pact signed by the two
Koreas.
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Wilson Center Digital Archive Translation - English

TELEGRAM  01/0402
From: the Romanian Ministry of Foreign Affairs
To: the Romanian Embassy in Pyongyang
Date: January 13, 1977
Classification: Secret

Comrade Ambassador, 

Regarding South Korean President Park Chung Hee's statement on January 12,
according to which South Korea will accept the DPRK's proposal of an immediate US
troop withdrawal from Korea if Pyongyang agrees to sign a non-aggression pact
between the two countries, please follow the situation closely and report the DPRK's
reactions. 

Signed: I. Ciubotaru	


